
 
Cerrig-y-Drudion Community Council 

Minutes of the meeting held on the 18th April 2017 
 

Present -Hefin Edwards Chairman, Menai Hughes, Prys Ellis, John D Jones, Einion Edwards,  Ieuan 
Jones, Cllr Peter Lewis Conwy CB Council. Clerk  Caerwyn Roberts. 
 
Apologies -   Helen Ellis, Ffuon Williams. 
Declaration of interest – No declaration of interest. 
Minutes of the meeting held on the 28th February, read and approved. 
 
Matters Arising. 
 
[1] Police Matters 
No Police presence. The clerk referred to the following report from PCSO Aimie Clayton; 
The police are continuing to monitor the speed of vehicles opposite the school, Ruthin Road and Tan 
Llan road. Five motorists have received warning letters regarding speeding opposite the school. 
 
[1.1] Public Footpath no 51 [Llwybr Bach] 
Noted a response from Ms Heledd Jones Natural Resources Wales advising that a report would be 
forwarded following a site visit in the near future. 
 
[1.2] Cartrefi Conwy/ Empty Properties 
The clerk advised that a surgery had been arranged at the Parish Room on the 3rd May from 1.00 pm 
to 4.30 pm.  
 
[1.3] Welsh Water/Alwen Bungalow/o Photos/Artefacts 
The clerk reported that no further contact had been made by Mrs Arfona Evans 

 
[1.4] Letter from Mrs Helen Williams/Purchase of parcel of land at Cae Llwyd. 
The clerk reported that no further contact had been made by Mrs Williams. 
 
[1.5] Street Lighting Maes Aled 
Noted that the matter was ongoing. 
 
[1.6] Parking, Old Police Station/Ruthin Road 
Resolved to draw the matter to the attention of the police when they next attend a meeting. 
 
[1.7] Cae Llwyd 
Clerk to arrange for edging work on the path crossing the field and to request a “no cycling” signage  
from Conwy CBC. 
 
[1.8]Safeguarding of Welsh Place Names 
The clerk advised that he had made enquiries with the assembly member regarding a proposal by 
Dai Lloyd AM to safeguard the names of old farmhouses and dwellings in Wales. The proposal was 
unsuccessful but that Darren Millar the AM had voted in favour. 
 
 
 
[1.9] Retirements 



It was noted that Hefin Edwards and Helen Ellis were retiring as members of the Community Council. 
Members thanked them for their commitment and many years of service to the community. 
 
[2] The following information was noted 
[A] Conwy CBC Draft Corporate Plan 
[b] Welsh Assembly Government, The Good Councillor’s Guide 
 
 
Chairman________________________ 
 


